
 
××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××× 

Dates to Remember: Please note that all end of year calendar dates are listed 
ü 6/16- Field Day 

ü 6/19- Field Trip to Mill River- K-6  & Grade 6 Graduation- 7:00 p.m 

ü 6/22- Last Day of School- Early Release at 1:20- No After Care for any grades 

ü 9/2- First Day of School for grades 1-6,   K  transition visits in the morning.  
×××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××××× 

Dear Pelham Families,  

 

Field Day is Tuesday, and we plan to hold it rain or shine, unless we are interrupted by lightening. If you would 

like to help out either in Field Day with the activities or with the lunch preparation, please contact either Sue 

Scott, PE teacher at scottsa@arps.org or myself at desjarlaisl@arps.org. So far the weather looks terrific and 

weôre looking forward to a fun-filled day. I will send out a reminder notice on Monday as to what students 

should wear.  

 
The Mill River field trip is next Friday and because we will not be at school and have warmers or refrigeration 

available for many meal options, the only lunch option offered on that day will be sunbutter and jelly, apples, 

carrot sticks and milk. We will be checking on the lunch count on Thursday, so please be aware of this change.  

I am requesting that all students and staff try to wear either a Pelham t-shirt or something with the lime green 

shade in it for the annual whole school picture.  

 

The entire fourth grade class was nominated and received a Human Rights Hero Award by the Amherst Human 

Rights Commission. Area youth who have shown an ability to love and care for one another through 

demonstrated acts of kindness, unselfishness, social courage, and/or community service within their families, 

schools, or the community were candidates for this award. This is the first time that an ENTIRE class has been 

recognized in the entire 11 years of the program!  As quoted from the Commission press release:    

 

As 3
rd

 graders, this group of students received a class award for putting on a ñstate fairò in June,  2014  They 

got to choose their reward for winning, and instead of selecting the usual movie and popcorn event, they chose 

to run a school wide food drive for the Amherst Survival Center.  They created a plan and it became a major 

community service project.  The class identified and set up teams to monitor and accomplish the goal. They 

collected and delivered 598 pounds of food.  The Survival Center was so impressed they posted the project on 

their website for other schools to replicate.  They created a template called Helping Others by Running a 

Successful School Food Drive.  These students are kind hearted, and they always helped, encouraged, 

congratulated and cheered each other up during their work.  They are the gold standard of caring young 

people, and we salute them.  

 

It should be noted that this group of students organized the ñMuffins for Miraclesò fundraiser at the Family Fun 

Night and the Dakin food and supplies drive as well. This group of students continues to give back to the 

community!  
 

Enjoy your weekend! 

 
Sincerely,  

Lisa Desjarlais   Principal 
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Kindergarten News 

 

     With only a few days left of school, we are going through the process 

ƻŦ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƎǊŀŘŜΦ !ǎ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƻ ƳŜ ǘƻŘŀȅΣ ά¸ƻǳ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƘŀǘ 

ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƎǊŀŘŜΚέ ¢ƘŜ 

reality of this is just beginning to sink in. It is a bitter-sweet time for all of 

us. It is so exciting to see how much the children have grown, and how 

ready they look for first grade. On the other hand, it is sad to be saying 

ƎƻƻŘōȅŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳΦ !ǎ L ƘŀǾŜ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ άLǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ thing you 

ŀǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ ŀ Ƙŀƭƭǿŀȅ ŀǿŀȅΗέ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǿƛǘƘ aǎΦ DƻƴȊŀƭŜǎΣ ǘƘŜƴ 

talking about the similarities and differences between kindergarten and 

first grade. The children are helping take apart and clean our classroom. 

There was quite a discussion about the new kindergarten children coming 

next year, and what things they might and might not like. We are trying 

to share our feelings as much as possible, which really helps! 

     I will be sending home a list of books that you can read with your child 

over the summer. I hope you will spend some special time with your 

child, enjoying their company. I look forward to seeing all of you in the 

fall, ready for another exciting year here at Pelham school! Until then, 

enjoy those special moments together. 

 

 Debbie Jacque 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

Summertime Literacy Activities 

by Ms. Carlisle 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ Řƻ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōǊŀƛƴ ŜƴƎŀƎŜŘ ƛƴ ƭƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ. Here are just 

a few... 

1. Keep a Thankful jar. Challenge your child to put a slip of paper in it each day, recording something they are 

thankful for. Ask them to write a word, phrase, or a sentence or two, according to their ability.  At the end of 

the summer, have a party and read all of the wonderful tidbits of happiness that you have collected! 

2. Set up a reward system for reading books. Challenge them to read a book and then when they have finished, 

watch the movie version with popcorn or other fun treats. Here is a site that has a great list of book to movie 

titles- http://www.timeout.com/new -york-kids/indoor-outdoor-play/best-kid-movies-adapted-from-

childrens-books . A great website that my family uses all of the time for checking out the appropriateness of 

books/games/movies for kids and also for getting tips on what to read next is- 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/ 

3. Give your kids a pack of postcards or stationary with stamps and have them write a letter to a loved one 

every week.  

4. Play some games that boost literacy- Scattergories is a great game to help kids who struggle with categorizing, 

word recall and vocabulary. Bananagrams is a lot like Scrabble but easier and more adaptable for spellers of 

different abilities. Scrabble is family fun for more advanced spellers. Balderdash is a great bluffing game and 

you can even use a dictionary to play a homespun version ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǊŘ game. In this game 

players have to use their reading and writing skills to write convincing answers to questions. Players use logic 

and reasoning to figure out the real answer from the fake.  In Taboo, players must think creatively and use their 

language skills to get players to guess a word or phrase. Apples to Apples encourages fast, creative thinking, 

comparison skills and analogy skills. In ²ƘŀǘΩǎ DƴǳΚ  Kids create words using the letter cards and build 

reading, word recognition, vocabulary, and spelling skills. Florida Center for Reading Research 

http://www.fcrr.org/Gfx/bannerTeaching.jpg is a fabulous and free website that has downloadable games that 

are organized by grade level according to the 5 elements of reading. I use these games all of the time in my 

classroom but they could be good learning fun for home as well! 

5. If you find that your kids are asking for things- special trips, extra allowance, that 15th slumber party etc. 

Require them to write a persuasive essay or a persuasive bulleted list! They may stop whining or they may get 

extra practice writing! Either way, you have won! 

6. Ask your child to help write the grocery list. Give them a pre-written sheet with categories for the different 

items, this way they are boosting their categorizing skills.  

7. Ask your child to cook a meal, snack or dessert once a week. Require them to use a recipe. 

Depending on their age and the difficulty level of the recipe they may need little or no help. The one 

requirement is that they read the recipe! 

8. Practice what you preach!!! Kids are little copycats, for better or worse.  

 

 

http://www.timeout.com/new-york-kids/indoor-outdoor-play/best-kid-movies-adapted-from-childrens-books
http://www.timeout.com/new-york-kids/indoor-outdoor-play/best-kid-movies-adapted-from-childrens-books
http://www.fcrr.org/Gfx/bannerTeaching.jpg


 
 

Wixie is a web site we use in Technology class at Pelham Elementary. Each student in 

kindergarten, first, and second grade has an account on Wixie. Teachers can create activities in 

Wixie and assign them to students.  

We have been practicing on Wixie. We learned how to log in, how to open an activity, how to 

drag objects, how to color objects and how to create and edit text.  

Since Wixie is on the Internet, students can use it at home. They can go to the site, enter their 

username and password, and click log in. See the image below.  

 

                 
 

Studentsõ usernames are constructed  with their last name, first and second initials, and their 

class number. (0 = K, 1 = first, 2 = second) All characters are lower case, no spac es. The 

password for all students is òpeuseró. 

 

Ask your child to login to Wixie and show the projects that he or she has completed.  

 

If you are willing to let your child use Wixie at home, please send an email message to me 

(fanningt@arps.org ) about that so I know which  students are working at home.  

 

If you do not have Internet access at home, please call the school (413/362 -1100) and let us 

know. We will try to develop accomodations for those students who want acc ess at home, but 

donõt have it. 

Approved by Ms. Desjarlais, Principal , and Mr. Fanning, Computer Teacher  (fanningt@arps.org ).    

Login for Barak Hussein Obama, kindergarten  

Our login page for Wixie  

mailto:fanningt@arps.org
mailto:fanningt@arps.org


 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 

FROM THE LIBRARY  

 
 

 
ALL LIBRARY BOOKS NEED TO BE RETURNED BY JUNE 11 TH . 
 

The end of the year is fast approaching .  Class visits ended last  week and  All  library books  

were due back on  Thursday, June 11 th .  Many books are still checked out to students so 

please help your child look for their books  and return them to the school  or the library  as 

soon as possible.  If your child is still reading their book (s), please send in a note to their 

classroom teacher or directly to me giving permission for the book(s)  to be transfer red  to 

your family account  at the library .  If you do not have a family account it takes just a few 

minutes to fill out a form at the li brary and the staff would be happy to welcome you and 

show you around.  
 

Weõve been busy this year at the library with numerous tasks such as adding many new 

materials to the collection and also doing some much needed weeding in the picture book 

section. Th is week we are starting to shelf -read the collection to find any lost or misplaced 

books before the start of Summer.  If you are able to donate a n hour or two during the 

school day we would very much appreciate your  help.   Please call the school and they wi ll 

put you through to the library.  

 

I would like to thank the After -School Program and especially Lennie Ware for their 

donation from the proceeds of their lemonade stand.  I also would like to thank Emily 

Marriot and Monica Brown for donating the proceeds  from the used book sale at the 

Lasagna Dinner.  

  

I hope you all have a wonderful S ummer,  

 

Rosalba Baroni -Booth  
 

 

 



 

The end of the year in 

Music and Movement 

Well what a year it has been! Over the past nine months I have had the pleasure of working with all of the 

students here in Pelham, learning with them the many ways that music and movement can build community 

and express creativity. Students of all grades have shared their ideas, their voices, danced together, played 

together, worked on problem solving and accepted their new music teacher into this community of learning.  

The last few weeks of school have been spent reviewing major concepts explored throughout the year, 

ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǎƻƴƎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘŀƭƛǎǘǎΣ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ άgames potpourǊƛέ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ 

compositions. 

Students in grades 4, 5, and 6 are getting ready to perform for each other percussive compositions inspired by 

the theatrical musical group STOMP.  Third grade students recorded their final recorder piece of the year 

(instruments may now remain at home) and Second grade student completed their collection of original 

nursery rhymes set to music. 

I would like to add that it has been a wonderful experience getting to know the students and adults who 

make this school a wonderful place to work.  I hope everyone has a great summer and take advantage of the 

myriad music and dance activities happening throughout the Pioneer Valley! 

 

Musically yours, 

Ms. Lincoln 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Dear Pelham Families,  

It has been a pleasure working with you and your children this year.  I have included the following 

information excerpted from the  American Academy of P ediatrics  to  help studentôs stay safe over the 

summer.  

BUG SAFETY  

¶ Don't use scented soaps, perfumes or hair sprays on your child.  

¶ Avoid areas where insects nest or congregate, such as stagnant pools of water, uncovered foods and gardens where flowers 

are in bloom.  

¶ Avoid dressing your child in clothing with bright colors or flowery prints.  

¶ To remove a visible stinger from skin, gently back it out by scraping it with a credit card or your fingernail.  

¶ Combination sunscreen/insect repellent products should be avoided because sunscreen needs to be reapplied every two 

hours, but the insect repellent should not be reapplied. 

¶ Use insect repellents containing DEET when needed to prevent insect-related diseases. Ticks can transmit Lyme Disease, 

and mosquitoes can transmit West Nile Virus and other viruses. Children should wash off repellents when they return inside.  

¶ When outside in the evenings or other times when there are a lot of mosquitoes present, cover up with long sleeved shirts, 

pants and socks to prevent bites 

¶ Bicycle Safety  

¶ A helmet protects your child from serious injury, and should always be worn. And remember, wearing a helmet at all times 

helps children develop the helmet habit.  

¶ Your child needs to wear a helmet on every bike ride, no matter how short or how close to home. Many injuries happen in 

driveways, on sidewalks, and on bike paths, not just on streets. Children learn best by observing you. Set the example: 

Whenever you ride, put on your helmet. 

¶ When purchasing a helmet, look for a label or sticker that says the helmet meets the CPSC safety standard.  

¶ A helmet should be worn so that it is level on the head and covers the forehead, not tipped forward or backwards. The strap 

should be securely fastened with about 2 fingers able to fit between chin and strap. The helmet should be snug on the head, 

but not overly tight. 

Please check your childôs backpack towards the end of next week for a tick identification card( 4ò x 6ò card) . It is a 

great reference for knowing whether you have found a deer tick or a dog tick.  This is good information when 

consulting your health care provider in the event you have found an embedded tick.  

Enjoy a Happy and Healthy Summer ,           Nurse Katy  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.healthychildren.org/English/safety-prevention/at-play/Pages/Insect-Repellents.aspx
http://www.healthychildren.org/English/safety-prevention/at-play/Pages/Bicycle-Helmets-What-Every-Parent-Should-Know.aspx


Making a Summer Scrapbook  

 

!ǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊ LΩm usually asked for ideas kids can do at home to keep up their school skills over the summer. This 

is a fun way to practice some of those skills as well as store away summer thoughts and mementos.  

¸ƻǳΩƭƭ need some lined paper and blank paper that can be put in a binder or a cover can be made with construction 

paper and paper fasteners.  

To get started, here are some suggested pages or headings: 

¶ I Explore Outdoors (plants, animals, the beach etc.) include pictures, photos, rubbings of leaves, etc. 

¶ A Summer Mystery ςwrite a story or make a cartoon strip 

¶ Poems I Wrote 

¶ Summer Jobs ς gardening, helping around the house 

¶ Summer Drawings 

¶ Souvenirs - tickets, maps, brochures, postcards, etc. 

¶ Favorite Foods ς include recipes and pictures 

{ƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŦǳƴΧŜȄǇƭƻǊŜΣ ǊŜŀŘΣ ǿǊƛǘŜΣ ŘǊŀǿΣ ŎƻƻƪΣ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿ ǎƻƳŜ ǎŜŜŘǎΦ Bring it back in the fall and share it with your next 

teacher and classmates.  

Enjoy the summer break! 

Ms. Fulcher 

From Guidance 

 
Dear Pelham Families: 

LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀ ŎƭƻǎŜΦ  Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ 

and watching them grow and mature in so many different ways.  It has also been nice getting to know some of you 

better throughout this year.  The school community here is something special.  The support and involvement that you 

ŀƭƭ ƻŦŦŜǊ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ŀŘŘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊƛŎƘƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ tŜƭƘŀƳ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅΦ  L Ƨǳǎǘ 

wanted to say a quick thank you for your continued support of the students and staff here at Pelham.  I hope that you 

all have a fun-ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǘŦǳƭ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΦ  L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎ ŎƻƳŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŦŀƭƭΦ   

Best, 

Justin Gianesin         School Counselor 



 

 

 

Helping Children of Guatemala  

 

This July, Gabi Mahony a 5 th  grader at Pelham Elementary will be 

travelling to Guatemala, which is the country of her birth.  

Over the next month she hopes to collect 300 toothbrushes to bring to 

an organization called Mayan  Families and she is asking for your help!  

If you would like to donate some toothbrushes and/ or a 

monetary donation to purchase brushes, please send them to 

school and there will be a collection box. If you want to give and 

school is out, you can send to 1 5 Adams Street, Amherst MA or 

we would be happy to pick up.  

With sincere thanks! Gabi and Kathryn Mahony  

 253 -1808 

or gcmahony@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The 6th grade class wants to thank you for supporting their class trip to Nature's 

Classroom, either during the lasagna dinner or the raffle ticket fundraiser. The 

winner of the $200 gift card to Target is Sarah Hayes. The total money raised to 

support their trip is $1,520! The 6th grade class graduation ceremony takes place 

in the Pelham School gymnasium on Friday, June 19 at 7:00pm. Please join us to 

celebrate the class of 2021. It's been a pleasure being your 6th grade parent rep. 

Thank you.  

Tina McPherson  

 

 

ÅA local kids TV show has just been put on the air. We film at Amherst Media on College Street in 
Amherst.  I hope your families will enjoy it. Contact:  dcresswell@charter.net if your child would l ike 
to be on the show! 
Episode 1: 
https://archive.org/details/CuriousGiraffeEp01  
Episode 2: 
https://archive.org/details/CuriousGir affeEp02 
Episode 3: 
https://archive.org/details/CuriousGiraffeEp03  
 
Å The Happy Valley Childrenõs Chorus will continue in the fall from Sept. 21st through Nov. 30th.  
Children 5 -12 are welcome. If interested, contact Dorothy Cresswell, dcresswell@charter.net 
 
ÅDorothy will be leading childrenõs singing this summer. Come join in the fun. 
July 4th at the Amherst Farmerõs Market, 11-1:00 
August 15th at The Odyssey Bookstore, South Hadley, MA, 10:30-11:30 
 

 

mailto:dcresswell@charter.net
https://archive.org/details/curiousgiraffeep01
https://archive.org/details/curiousgiraffeep02
https://archive.org/details/curiousgiraffeep03
mailto:dcresswell@charter.net


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


